MCPB Board Meeting Agenda
February 10, 2014

Meeting called to order at 6:02 by President Steve Bruso

BOD Members Present: Chad Beaty, Jim Broadbear, Steve Bruso, Audelle Cummings, Keith Eichensehr, Doug Gillam, Bill Graden, Roger Heideman, Kelly Hott, Bill Jones, Eric Oglivie , Andy Ommen, Jerry Stocks, and Jason Wilson. 

Also present, Business Manager Brian Thede and Friend of the Board Amy Green

BOD Members not present: Brian Auer, Dave Blume, Roger Burns, Brian Everett, Doug Fewkes, John Harris, Tom Nolin, Steve Olson, Steve Platt, Cory Rogers, and Brad Thede.

Motion to approve Meeting Minutes from January 2014:
Proposed – Kelly Hott
2nd –  Audelle Cummings
Motion passed by unanimous vote.

Treasurer's Report – Chad Beatty
·  Eric Hjerpe reviewed the 2013 Annual Audit. Copies of the reports will be available on the MCPB web site under 2014 BOD Meeting Minutes. 
· The main issue from the audit is the lack of control in handling the concession stand cash. A new process will be put in place for the 2014 season. Details are in the Manager’s Report section below. 
· In order to better align revenues and expenses for the organization, it has been determined it would be best to have the fiscal year run from July 1 to June 30. So, the current fiscal year will end on June 30, 2014 and the new fiscal year will begin on July 1, 2014. 
· The current contract with Prenzler (The billboard on the NE corner of the complex) runs out on Sept 1, 2014. We need to have a new agreement in place before accepting any further payment. The Finance Committee will review options and report to the BOD at a later meeting. 
· Registration is at 791 players. 20 less than at the same time in 2013. 
· The outstanding fee balance currently sits at about $5900.00. 
· Fundraising packets have been mailed. Fundraising ends March 5

Motion to approve the February 2014 Treasurer’s Report: 
Proposed – Bill Graden
2nd – Jerry Stocks
Motion passed by unanimous vote.

Manager's Report - Brian Thede
·  New Internal Control process for the Concession stand. The new process is:
 
In order to address the internal control deficiency with regards to reporting concession sales, the following plan has been developed and will be implemented for 2014:   

A member of the league's board of directors will be designated as the "closing white hat" for each day the complex concession stand is open for games.  

In addition to other supervisory duties, the "closing white hat" will assist with documenting the concession stand proceeds for the day. At the conclusion of business (after 8:30 pm most dates when night games are played, otherwise around 7:30 pm), the contents of each cash drawer will be counted by the last cashier(s) and/or the "white hat."  The amount will be recorded on a form and signed by the person(s) counting the money. 

When possible, this procedure may also be conducted between shifts during the day on Saturdays and Sundays. 

The daily report forms, along with register tapes will be attached with corresponding deposit slips to support the total concession revenues. 

· All current directors on the MCPB board will be expected to work closing shifts (as well as opening shifts) to ensure the new process is followed. Friends of the Board or wives of coaches can work shifts as well and Keith Eichensehr has volunteered his wife to help out. In order to have proper controls on place, there needs to be someone besides Michelle and Brian Thede count out the bank deposit cash. 
· The new process will be added to the White Hat duties list. 
· An updated sponsor list is needed for team building. 
· Once someone has volunteered for a White hat shift, they are responsible for that shift. If the person scheduled cannot work a shift, it is that person’s responsibility to find a replacement. 
· Accelerated Rehab will host a free coach’s clinic at their Normal facility. Proper throwing mechanics and first aid will be a couple of the topics covered. 
· Meatheads is now a sponsor (thanks to Tom Nolin). In addition to their sponsorship, they have donated 1200 coupons good for a free meal that coaches will be able to hand out to a player after each game as the Meathead of the Game. 
· Prairieland Elementary is hosting a “Fitness Night” on February 27th.  MCPB has been invited. Brian Thede is organizing a Pony table and is looking for volunteers to help. 
· Chevy Youth Baseball will provide MCPB with test drive coupons where MCPB will receive $10 if someone test drives a Chevy and hands in the coupon. 
· Dick’s Sporting Goods will have a Pony shopping day where discounts for Pony families will be available. 


Facilities/Fields – Kelly Hott / Andy Ommen
·  The Lowes bathroom project is getting closer. Lowes has pulled all the supplies they will need and hope to work on the project in March. 
· Fields are frozen and snow covered. 
· Trying to sell the remaining old scoreboards and get them away from the Morton Building. 
· Andy will provide an update on the gas line project at the next BOD meeting. 

Baseball Equipment - Bill Jones
· Twins uniforms have been ordered

Umpires – Brian Thede, Bill Graden
· Umpire Clinic April 6, 2014. On web site as news banner

Publicity/News Items – Jim Broadbear – Nothing new to report

Divisional Reports:

Division Presidents should be building coaching rosters and be complete by Feb 21. 

Shetland Division  - Tom N.
Pinto Division - Jason
Mustang Division - Keith
Bronco Division - ? NEED PRES & VP
Pony Division – Audelle –  
Colt / Palomino Division - ? NEED PRES

Current Projects
· None to report

Old Business
· McLean County Orthopedics 4th of July tournament: 
· 14U has 8 teams and is full
· 12U 4 teams paid and 4 more very interested
· 10U 4 teams paid and 3 more interested
· Working on securing food vendors who share revenue with Pony
· Read’s will handle the t-shirt sales
· Sonic is a sponsor
· Photos will be available
· Joe Powell will coordinate the umpires
New Business
· MCPB is on Facebook
· Have an opportunity to host MLB’s Pitch, Hit, and Run competition. Looking for someone to take charge if interested. 
· Proposed changes to MCPB Local Ground Rules:
· Delete any mention of 15 Run rue
· Delete reference to coaches lining the field
· Remove Mustang requirement to play 1 inning in the outfield and make it a recommendation. 
· Allow pool players the option to play whole game, not require. 

Notes/Calendar of Events/Key Date Reminders – Bill Jones
Upcoming Key Dates: 
· March 2 – Complex work day (weather permitting)
· March 5 – End of fundraising
· March 9 – Complex work day (weather permitting)
· March 10 – March Board Meeting, Review inhouse team rosters for Pinto, Mustang, Bronco, and Pony divisions. 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]March 12 – Roster info to uniform coordinator. Pinto, Mustang, Bronco, and Pony division schedules due to Complex Manager. 

At 8:02, Steve Bruso entertained a motion to adjourn.
Bill Graden made the motion with Andy Ommen seconding it. Motion passed by unanimous vote.
Next BOD meeting will be held on March 10 beginning at 6:00 at El Toro. 
